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Faith Lutheran Church 

2335 S. Webster Ave. 

Green Bay, WI 54301 
 

 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday | 8:00 am—12:00 pm 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
   
Vicar Anthony Keilani  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Angela Stiles | Administrative Assistant/Media 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistants 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jenni Harris | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

 
Other useful emails: 

 

Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Sunday worship at 8 am & 10:30 am 

(Christian Growth Hour at 9:15 am) 

Monday worship at 6:30 pm 



 January 2022 

Happy New Year!   
 One of my favorite parts of this time of year is all the retrospectives that 
are published reminding us of everything that has happened in the last twelve 
months.  I always amazes me to see which events I remember well, and which 
events have faded to the point that I thought they had happened along time ago.  
Along with that, I like to take time and consider all that has happened in my life 
as well.  This, then, is what I use to shape my goals and plans for the next year.  I 
treat these as goals and not resolutions.  For whatever reason, I find I am much 
more responsive to the idea of a goal to achieve instead of a resolution to change 
in the weeks and months ahead. 
 As with every year, 2022 is filled with all kinds of possibilities of things 
to accomplish and for which you can strive.  What are the things you are setting 
out to do?  More importantly, do you have a plan that will assist you in doing 
those things?  After all, a goal without a plan is not a goal but a dream and 
becomes much harder to accomplish. 
 One of the interesting things about 2022 is that it is the 500th anniversary 
of Luther’s translation of the New Testament into German.  This was a 
significant event in the life of the church.  Given our access to multiple 
translations of the Bible that are available to us, it can be hard to imagine that 
there was a time when very few Bibles were available and those that were 
available were published in a foreign language (Latin).  This meant that God’s 
Word was not readily assessable to most people.  Luther’s translation, along with 
the technology of the printing press, changed that and people could finally afford 
a Bible that they could read at home. 
 Because we now take it for granted that God’s Word will always be 
available to us, many people have fallen out of the habit of reading God’s Word 
on a regular basis.  Therefore, in celebration and thanksgiving for the work of 
Luther in translating the New Testament into German, we invite and challenge 
you to join us in reading through the New Testament in the next couple of 
months.  In the newsletter and at church, you will find a five-month reading plan 
that will guide you through the whole text of the New Testament.  On average, 
you will read about two chapters a day, six days a week.  There is also a reading 
plan for families with children that use the Children’s Bible given at baptism.   
 Such a challenge can be daunting, especially if you are not in the habit of 
regularly reading the Bible.  To help with that, we will celebrate progress along 
the way, provide Bible studies on Wednesday evenings to explain what is being 
read, and are here to help you in any way we can.  If you do not have a Bible, 
please let Pastor or Alex know and we will provide one to you. 
 We pray that you are excited about this as we are.  It is an opportunity to 
grow in your faith and understanding of what God has done for his people.  If 
you have any questions or need encouragement, we are happy to guide you along 
the way. 

 
God bless you all in the new year, 

Pastor Errer 



 



 



 Bible Study Opportunities at Faith 

The “Sons of Solomon” will focus on the 
study of specific Psalms and Proverbs. 
Come join us as we let the prayers of the 
Psalms and the wisdom of Proverbs equip 
us to live faithfully in the world around us. 

Third Tuesday of the Month | 6:30 pm | 
The Lounge 

~ Sundays ~ 

~ Tuesdays~ 

~ 1st Tuesday of the Month ~ 

Sunday Mornings at 9:15 find Pastor and others 
in the Fellowship Hall as they look at  a survey of 
Christian denominations in the US and exam-
ine their core beliefs and unique traditions.  

Tuesday mornings at 8:00, come enjoy breakfast 
and Bible study at the Village Grille. During this 
time we take a deep dive into Biblical texts as we 
nourish our bodies and our souls.   

Tuesday mornings at 9:30, join us for a 
discussion led Bible Study learning 
more about God’s Word and daily life. 

 The Feast Bible Study is on the first 
Tuesday of every month at 6:30 p.m. 
Join together with other young adult 
members of the congregation for Bi-
ble Study, devotions, fellowship and 
food. This bible study/discussion is 
lead by our Director of Christian Edu-
cation, Alex Wright and will be held in 
the Lounge.  

~ 3rd Tuesday of the Month ~ 

Come to the Lounge on Sunday Mornings at 
9:15 to dive into the Bible Study based on the 
Lectionary. This class aligns with the lessons 
taught across all age groups on Sunday morning.  



 

What will it be focusing on? 

For our next Vacation Bible School, we will follow the life of Saul turned Paul. 

Paul takes a voyage not only across the seas but also in faith—with God 

always present and guiding him. We, too, look to God to guide us in our faith 

throughout our whole lives. 

Stay tuned for next month’s update on VBS 2022! 

VBS 2022 is June 13-17!!!! 

This month’s announcement: 

For VBS, we will be decorating with sailing items. 

If you have some sailing décor that you would be 

willing to let us borrow, please let DCE Alex 

Wright know.  

*BEGINNING ON JANUARY 12*  

Please join us on Wednesday evenings at 

6:30 pm in the Lounge as we study Joy: A 

Study of Philippians by Deb Burma.  

~ Wednesdays~ 

DCE Alex Wright leads this Bible Study 
which follows the reading plan of read-
ing through the New Testament. 
It will also cover the themes seen in 
books of the New Testament  

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring 
our Director of Parish Music Paul Heiser and 
the preacher for the upcoming Sunday will 
give a little more background on the theologi-
cal and liturgical aspects of the next worship 
service. 

~ Thursdays~ 

For more information about Bible Studies at Faith, please visit the 

“Education” tab on our website (flcgb.com) 

 

Also, check out our NEW tab called “Home Devotion Resources” for spe-

cific ways to include devotions in your home! 

https://flcgb.com/adult-bible-study


 

Christmas Giving Tree 

 Thank you to eve-

ryone who contrib-

uted to the Christ-

mas Giving Tree 

Program this year! 

With your help we 

were able to sup-

port 7 families this 

Christmas. 

Thank you to everyone who helped with “Deck the Halls” on Sunday, 
November 28! “Un-Deck the Halls” will be after the second service 
on Sunday, January 2 and would greatly appreciate the help. 



 

Tuesday, January 11, 2022 

12:30 pm—5:30 pm 

Volleyball will be starting up soon in January on Fri-

day nights at Calvary Lutheran (1301 S Ridge Rd, 

Green Bay). We are looking for ages 14 and up. If you 

are interested in being on the team or in being a sub, 

please email Katie at faithfireballsgb@gmail.com  

Silent Night on Christmas Eve 4:30 pm Service 

mailto:faithfireballsgb@gmail.com?subject=Volleyball


 
Sun Mon Tue 

   

2 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Un-Deck the Halls (following 

the 10:30 am Service) 

3      FCP, Trinity & 
NEWLHS  return to school 

Service 6:30 pm 

4    FCP Enrollment Begins 
Bible & Breakfast 8 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
The Feast Bible Study 6:30 

pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

9 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 

10 
Service 6:30 pm 

11 
Bible & Breakfast 8 am 
Tuesday Morning Bible 

Study 9:30 am 
Red Cross Blood Drive 

12:30-5:30 pm  
Handbells 5:45 pm 

All Boards’ Mtg 6:30 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

Council Mtg 7:45 pm 

16 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Mission Trip Meeting 11:30 am 
Faith Family Potluck 11:30 am 

 
 

17    NEWLHS– no school 
 

Service 6:30 pm 
 
 
 

18   
Bible & Breakfast 8 am 
Tuesday Morning Bible 

Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Trinity Open House  

Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

23 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 

24 
 
 
 

Service 6:30 pm 

25 
 
 
 

Bible & Breakfast 8 am 
Tuesday Morning Bible 

Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

30   Dollar Sunday:  
donations go towards St. John’s 

Evangelist Homeless Shelter 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 

National Lutheran School’s Week! 

31 

Service 6:30 pm 



 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
New Year’s Day 

5 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

6 
Prayer Shawls 12 

pm 
 

New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

7 
Volleyball 

8 
 

12 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Youth Handbells 7 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

 
 

13 
 

New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

14 
Volleyball 

 
 
 
 
 

15 
 

19 
Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 

5:30 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Youth Handbells 7 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

20 
New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

 
NEWLHS Freshmen 

Orientation and 
Open House  

21 
Volleyball 

 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

Faith:fully Devoted Bible Study 
5:30 pm 

Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 

Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

27 
New episode of 
T.A.L.K. Bible 
Study Podcast 

28 Trinity & 
NEWLHS no 
school 
 

Volleyball 

29 

High School  & Jr. Youth Winter 

Camp  Jan. 21-23 

National Lutheran School’s Week! 



 

“Certainly the faithful love of the Lord hasn’t ended; certainly God’s 
compassion isn’t through!  They are renewed every morning.  Great is 
your faithfulness.”-Lamentations 3:22-23 

 

Many times when a year ends there are sighs of relief.  Hope that a “new” 

year is on the horizon and that any difficulty or challenges that happened 

goes by the wayside.  But yet, we reflect on this verse and are excited for 

what the new year will hold.  We are reminded of the unwavering love that 

the Lord has for us.  While a calendar year changes, the love He has for us 

does not.  That same love that continues to bless our organization.  In 2021 

Faith Christian Preschool saw many blessings which ultimately furthered our 

philosophy of educating children in their spiritual, intellectual, emotional, 

physical, and social developmental areas.  We saw an increase of 44% in 

enrollment over the previous school year.  We joined the Northeast Wiscon-

sin Lutheran School Association.  We became a part of the NLSA accredited 

school Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School.  We held events that we have not 

been able to hold in the past couple years such as going on a field trip to 

Berryland and holding our annual Christmas program.  The Lord continues to 

provide and we look forward to what He will be bestow upon us in 2022! 

As we ring in the new year, we also focus on ways to continue to further 

our ministry within our community.  Open enrollment for the 2022-2023 

school year begins on Tuesday, January 4, 2022.  If you or someone you 

know is looking for a faith and play based 3K and 4K preschool program, 

simply email faithpreshcoolgb@gmail.com or call (920) 965-0795 ext. 216 

to schedule a tour.  As a member of Faith Lutheran Church, a 10% dis-

count is offered and financial aid is available to those who qualify. Addi-

tionally, if you are looking for a 5K-8th grade faith based and nationally 

accredited Lutheran School, please visit Green Bay Trinity Lutheran 

School on January 18th for their annual Open House.  It’s a great time to 

hear about all that our Lutheran School has to offer.  Please visit 

https://www.greenbaytrinity.org/ for more information.   

Enrollment for 2022-2023! 

mailto:faithpreshcoolgb@gmail.com
https://www.greenbaytrinity.org/


 

National Lutheran School Accreditation encourages, assists, and recognizes schools 

that provide quality Christian education and engage in continuous improvement. 

The Evidence Based Accreditation (EBA) process allows for the fulfillment this mis-

sion effectively thereby providing a valuable service to Lutheran schools.  

3K & 4K K-8th 9th-12th 

Looking to January, we prepare for the next school year. Official en-
rollment opens on January 18th. You are more than welcome to visit 
us during the open house to learn more about the school. Look for 
more information in the coming weeks. Feel free to vis-
it greenbaytrinity.org to learn more about Lutheran education in 
Green Bay.  

EVENTS AT TRINITY THIS MONTH: 

January 3: School Resumes 

January 14: End of 2nd Quarter 

January 18: OPEN HOUSE 

January 24-27: Lutheran Schools’ Week! 

January 28: No School 

Christmastime is a joyous time at school. The students are excited, the 
teachers are excited (break it coming), and the parents are strexcited 
(excited and stressed at the same time). Despite all of the excitement, 
much learning happens amongst the Christmas parties and games. 
More importantly, the students share the good news of Christ's birth to 
our families and extended families, many of which may not otherwise 
hear about the birth of Christ!  

http://greenbaytrinity.org/


 

Catechism Classes will resume on Wed., January 5 at 5:30 pm 

Important Info for Catechism:  

Wednesdays for Youth:  

 

January 21-23:  Middle School & High School Winter Camp. 
Please let DCE Alex Wright know if you will be going. Deadline 
for forms and payment are due no later than January 16,2022. 

Youth Nights will resume on Wednesday, January 5, with: 
Jr. High Youth at 6:30 pm  
Teen Handbells at 7 pm 
High School Youth at 7:30 pm.  

Thank you to everyone who sup-
ported the Faith Lutheran Church 
Youth Group’s Cookie Walk! With 
your help, we were able to raise 

almost $5,000! This goes towards 
youth events such as Winter Camp, 

monthly youth activities and the 
Mission Trip. 

Mission Trip Meeting on Sun., Jan. 16 after the 10:30 am service! 



 



 

Faith Family 

Sunday, January 16  11:30 am 
Bring your favorite hot dish, dessert, or side dish and join us on the 

3rd Sunday of the month for our Faith Family Potluck!  

Sunday, January 16 after 10:30 service for Faith Family Potluck.  
Bring the whole family and enjoy time with other members of our 

Faith Family and where the children can play! 

No sign-up required...just bring your favorite potluck dish to share.  



 PEOPLE OF FAITH/LWML  

A gentle reminder your full mite boxes can be deposited in 
the LWML box any time, not just LWML Sunday.  Empty 
mite boxes are available on the counter in the mailbox hall-
way.  Thank you for continuing to support  the mission work 
of LWML Lutheran Women’s Missionary League.  

Below is a fun little Mite Challenge for January! 



 

 

1 Nick & Emily Gilson 
3 Stephen & Katie Kaufman 
8 Dan & Deb Crozier 
8 Alex & Karin Wright 
16  Chris & Jane Molzahn 
30 Hans & Edith Barth 

2   Tony Bauer 
   Patricia Zeimer 
3   Paul Mattson 
4   Sharon Hovis 
5   Bill Kussow, III 
   Daniel Lemke 
   Greg Omdahl 
   Collette Sinkewicz 
6   Marv Kovach 
   Sharon Kussow 
   Evelyn Moureau 
7   Paul Amenson 
   Dan Crozier 
   Rachel Doherty 
   Doug Hanna 
8 Elana Heiser 
11 Claire Janssen 
13 Kim Jaeger 
   Rick Toninato 
14   Nicole Omdahl 
   Aaron Selner 
   Kayleigh Shea 
   Kristine Walch 
15   Xavier Errer 
16   Gordon Barkow 

17 Jennell Brzinski 
   Curtis Foth 
   Valli Sickler 
   Holly Williams 
18 Julie Anderson 
   Carla Cain 
   Jolene Cheslock 
19 Dr. Timothy Freeman 
   Will Ristow 
20   Karen Smet 
   Mary Jo Walch 
22  Lucas Diedrick 
23  Mike Buyarski 
  Janice Luhrs 
24 Karin Barth 
   Kayann Kocian 
   Jeannine Stoffer 
25 Steve Goodreau 
   Angela Stiles 
26 Morgan Gretzinger 
   Ian Holschuh 
26 Sharon Bosse 
   Kathy Wochinske 
28 Jenifer Delebreau 
29 Wes Borchert 

   Bryce Kaufman 
   Nicholas Reynolds 
   Jodie Suomi 
30 Nancy Briski 
   Jamie Janssen 
   Susan Kenney 
31   Janet Hansen 
   James Williams 

2021 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$518,077.66* 

Required—$539,423.08* 

Over/(Short) - ($21,345.42) 

(as of December 27, 2021) 

GIVE ONLINE 

During this time, online giving is a very 

simple and effective way to support Faith 

Lutheran Church. It is available through 

our website (flcgb.com) and click this button 

on the home page. 

If you have any questions, please email 

flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 
$8,381.21 

(as of December 28, 2021) 

OFFERING ENVELOPES  

Starting Sunday, January 2, remember to begin using your 2022 Offer-

ing Envelopes. If you did not pick up your offering envelopes in  

December, please check your member mailbox. 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving


 


